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Meeting minutes-November 3, 2015

The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 

In attendance:


Commission Members Present: Bill Vanderwende, Laura Hill,  Scott Webb, Jessica Inhof,  Ming Lau, Jim Elliott, Richard Sterling, David Baker, Bud O’Neil, Brenna Goggin, Frank Piorko, Chris Brosch
Ex-officios Present:  Ed Kee, David Small
Commission Members Absent: Lisa McCormick, Ken Blessing
Others Present: Gerhard Maute, Eugene Maute, Garry Killam, Lauren Torres, Ben Coverdale, Bob Colemen, Larry Towle, Sally Kepfer, Mindy Burd, Austin Short, Amy Shober, Sydney Riggi, Rudolph Spinka Jr, Ernie Shea, Daniel Yutzy, Robert Wright Jr, Ronald Wright Sr, Michael Corkell, Ben Johnson, Bennie King, Carol Atkinson, James Atkinson
This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 
Call to Order/Welcome:
Chairman Vanderwende called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance and reminded those seeking education credits to sign the sign-in sheet. 
Approval of Minutes:

A motion was heard to approve the minutes of the Full Commission Meeting minutes of October 6, 2015. 

Discussion and Action Items:

Introduction of new Program Administrator
· Chris Brosch was introduced and welcomed by the Commission as well as the public.
The Land and Litter Challenge- Ernie Shea
· Ernie Shea reported findings on the challenges with poultry litter
· The vision is to realize the problems and start to solve them first with the peninsula of  DE, MD and VA
· The idea is to recycle nutrients locally and not to have nutrients causing any impacts
· The plan would be to bring forward stakeholders (Delmarva Land/Litter Challenge) and to put a plan together and get a fresh look on how we regulate the way manure is moved and relocated
· Dave Baker moved that the Commission endorse the program, all noted and accepted
· Frank Piorko and Scott Webb were appointed to help with this and to have Chris Brosch be included as well
Mass Balance of Nutrients- Ed Kee and Jim Glaney

· It was stated that there is a need to define and calculate a mass balance of nutrients and crops need on the Delmarva Peninsula
· There are alternate uses, but the question is there enough of the natural resources

· It seems that we need to find out how much commercial nutrients are being used and the challenge is finding out how much we have and how much is actually being used
Update on CAFO Permit- Lauren Torres

· It was stated that letter were sent out regarding the public hearing to the growers that may be effected by the general permit
· We have been receiving new NOI’s from farmers and we have been updated their information
· Lauren stated that they met with the hearing officer that will be at the hearing and have gotten everything prepared for the public hearing
· The permit will be for five years and it was discussed to not have an expiration date on the farmers plan but to be reviewed every five years
· It was announced that the public hearing would be held on December 3, 2015 here at the Dept of Ag
Administrator’s Report- Austin Short/Bob Coleman
· Bob Coleman stated that there was one complaint open. He has brought it to the attention to Ed Kee and Austin Short.
· It was stated that Cost Sharing is being spent down and getting low
· It was stated that the budget needed to be discussed and we need to seek new funds
Next Meeting: The next regular Full Commission meeting will be January 5 , 2016 at 7:00 pm. He cautioned that the meeting may be cancelled if there are no actionable items, and there will be notification of such cancellation. 
Adjournment:
Chairman Vanderwende adjourned the meeting at 8:00 pm. 
Approved,

B. Vanderwende, Chairman
Delaware Nutrient Management Commission
mab
Delaware Nutrient Management
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